Operations Committee Minutes

August 10, 2015
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson and Reggie Worlds
Global Career Development Facilitator Training

Heather Gleason reported that Normandale Community College will be offering the Global Career Development Facilitator (GCDF) Training for our area.  It is hybrid course that will include online training and 4 face to face sessions in Mankato.  The course runs mid-September to December.   There are 16 individuals interested in attending.  

Training Day
Heather Gleason reports that the next training day is scheduled for Thursday, October 29th.  The topic will focus on women in non-traditional careers.  More details to follow.

Continuous Improvement Team

Heather Gleason reported that the Continuous Improvement Team will be conducting customer surveys at each of the WorkForce Centers on Wednesdays in August.  The schedule is as follows:

August 5th – New Ulm

August 12th – Fairmont

August 19th – Mankato

The Continuous Improvement Team collected the responses from the assessment tool where staff were asked to evaluate the WorkForce Center System Partnership.  Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the results of the assessment.  The Continuous Improvement Team has reviewed and will provide recommendations to the Operations Committee. 
The Continuous Improvement Team is seeking new members.  Managers were asked to identify interested staff.
Leases
Reggie Worlds reports that DEED is reviewing all of the leases.  There was discussion about reducing the amount of space in the Blue Earth office.
Apprenticeship Position

Reggie Worlds reported that a position description for the apprenticeship liaison is in development and will be released soon.  An applicant with a background in apprenticeships, knowledge of veterans’ resources, workforce development and manufacturing would be helpful. 
Budget

Reggie Worlds reports that DEED does not have their budget so their discretionary spending has been limited.  
Update from the Fairmont WorkForce Center
It was reported that Express Diagnostics and Kahler Automation will participate in Tour of Manufacturing.  
Rode Manufacturing is closing due to 80% of business going to Canada.  The closing impacts 7 employees and could be a possible Trade Adjustment Act event.  
Serenades in Fairmont will close.  Many of the employees were part-time so it is unlikely that they will be eligible for the Dislocated Worker program. 
Five Lake Centre Mall, where the office is located is under new management.  They are making cosmetic improvements to the building. 
There is a Manufacturing of Faribault Co. group that is interested in connecting to area high schools and providing student tours. 
Wanted Analytics 
Reggie Worlds reported that there will be training on the Wanted Analytics software at the end of August. Once the date has been confirmed he will share with partners. 

Protocol at Mankato Workforce Center

Reggie Worlds reported that they are reviewing priority of service to veterans including allowing all DEED staff access to Veterans Services programs in Workforce one, access to DD214 records and tracking customers coming to the office for services.  
Youth Programs

Nancy Haag reported that the Youth Competitive Grant to serve youth from communities of color will continue.  The Disability Employment Initiative to serve youth with disabilities will end in September.  Youth Intervention Program that serves youth in foster care or out of home placement will continue to the end of the year and there is another grant proposal available.  The TANF Youth funds provide work experience for youth on MFIP or in MFIP households.  There are funds from the Nicollet County Collaborative to provide services specifically to youth in Nicollet Co.  We have officially transitioned to WIOA.  The new law has a focuses on serving more out of school youth.   
Staff Update

Vocational Rehabilitation Services has two new staff.  Mike Goodlander was hired as the SGA Project Placement Specialist and Deb Long was hired as the SGA Financial Educator.
MWCA

Diane Halvorson reported that the Minnesota Workforce Council Association held their annual meeting last week. The last day there was a disparities presentation.  Heather Gleason presented on our program for youth from communities of color.  MWCA also recognizes best practices and South Central received an award for the Opportunities for Older Worker and Offenders.  Rochelle Daniels was the main presenter at the meeting and reviewed requirements in the WIOA law. 

Contracts

Diane Halvorson reported that the contracts for providers are in process.
National Emergency Grant (NEG)
Diane Halvorson reported that DEED received a National Emergency Grant for 5.7 million to serve long term unemployed in manufacturing, agriculture, healthcare, information technology, and transportation.  The grant includes OJT, apprenticeships, classroom training, and incumbent worker training.  Diane needs to provide an estimated number of clients to be served from our region, including Southwest Minnesota. 
TAACCT Grant

South Central College received a TACCT $15 million grant for Advanced Manufacturing.  The Workforce Center system has agreed to provide the following services using resources from the grant for Navigator role for Career Pathways, Apprenticeship Coordinator, NCRC testing, recruit veterans, data collection and job placement.
Career Pathway Grant

Diane Halvorson reported that South Central received $300,000 for adult career pathways in healthcare, manufacturing and transportation.  

University of Minnesota Initiative

Diane Halvorson reported that DEED is engaged in an initiative with the University of Minnesota to bring innovation to WorkForce Centers.  A metro and rural location will be selected for the pilot.
Tour of Manufacturing

Diane Halvorson reported that the Tour of Manufacturing is scheduled for Saturday, October 3rd.  There are 12 sites that have signed up to participate in the event.  
Regional Planning

Diane reported that South Central and Southwest are discussing plans for regional efforts.  Our regional meeting will take place on September 9th.  In addition, the two areas will share a Regional Career Counseling Coordinators funded by legislature.   

Council Committee Structure

Diane Halvorson discussed the existing committees under the WorkForce Council including: Operations, Executive, Youth Council and Workforce Development.  There was discussion about possibly adding committees for Career Pathways, Industry, and Disabilities. The Executive Committee will discuss at their next meeting and provide a recommendation to the Council.     
